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Our Vision. To have an infrastructure and city workforce that supports a sustainable, diversified and growing 
economy. We will partner with others to achieve economic development and other common goals that assure a 
high quality of living, and excellence in education. 

 

MEMORANDUM 

DATE: 4-26-22 

TO: City Manager Robert Mawson 

FROM: Chief Daniel Pasquariello 

SUBJECT: Public Safety Department Report   MAY  2022 
 

STAFF REPORT 

 
 

 The corrections division continues to be understaffed.  We are down to only to COs 
(40% staffing level).  The majority of the time there is no CO on-duty and the inmates 
are being watched by police officers and dispatchers.  This is not an ideal situation, 
opens us up to liability, but we do the best we can we the resources we have. 

 

 We have started union negotiations with the Public Safety Employees Association 
(PSEA). 

 

 We recruiting statewide and nationally for two rotational officer positions. 

 
      April 6, 2022 was my 30th anniversary working for the Dillingham Police Department.  

I spent my first 10 years as a police officer.  The next 10 years as a police sergeant.  My 
last 10 years have been spent as Chief of Police.  
     May 1, 2022 is the date that my current three year police chief contract extension  

          expires.  I have decided that after reaching the 30 year milestone I do not wish to ask for  
          another contract extension and will retire. 
               I have enjoyed being the police chief.  The city of Dillingham has been fair and good  
          to me. I genuinely care about the public safety department and the community.  I have  
         had the privilege of being in a position where I could try and make Dillingham a better  
         and safer place.  I will miss my job. 
               
 
Chief Daniel Pasquariello 
 

 


